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Coming Next Month�.�. .
February 2012 General Meeting

Focus on Membership

When: Saturday, February 18, 2012; 1:00 – 3:00 pm
Where:  The Terraces of Los Gatos
Program details to be announced. Stay tuned!

Book Club – PM
The February book to read is:

A Singular Woman, by Janny Scott. Reviewer Margaret
Ford. Meets on Third Tuesday at 7:30 pm (see the
February calendar next month for details).

Travel “Armchair” Adventures
The travel slide presentation will be:

“A Viking River Cruise to Russia.” Meets the First
Friday at 7:30 pm (see the February calendar next
month for details).

Join Us at the Annual Author’s

Luncheon AAUW Funds Fundraiser

Wednesday, January 25, 2012
La Rinconada Country Club, 14587 Clearview Dr., Los Gatos
11:15 am  No-host Wine Bar    | 11:45 am  Lunch

$55 ($25 tax deductible)
     |     Make Your Reservations by January 15, 2012

Fundraiser will benefit the AAUW Funds.

January 2012 Author’s Luncheon

Wonderful and Diverse Group of

Authors This Year!
There is still time to come and hear this year’s
Authors. See the flyer in this issue and make your
reservations by January 15, 2012. In the previous
Grapevine issue were short bios of our authors.
Read more about the books written by this year’s
guest authors (see page 3 of this issue).

See the Author’s Luncheon flyer inserted in this
Grapevine Issue (for those who receive mailed copies).

For our digital PDF Grapevine users check out
page 9 for the flyer.

Betty Auchard

Julia Matsushima Helen Wang
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Message from the January 2012

Chairwomen of the Month Committee

Chairwomen of the Month – Providing

Leadership & Coordination
NEXT MONTH:
February’s Chairwomen Committee –

Charlene Bunger mozart2006@thebungers.net 408-440-0063

Shirley Cancellieri robertcancellieri@comcast.net 408-741-5586

Joyce Sogg joycelawyer@earthlink.net 408-354-5122

Nancy Jorgensen nana.4117@yahoo.com 408-354-8627

Los Gatos-Saratoga AAUW Leaders
have been known for their forward
thinking and creative direction. We
need you to volunteer to chair the
Nominating Committee or to serve on
that committee.

Lavonne Marafino has been the chair
of the Nominating Committee for three
of the past four years. (She took a year
off to be President.) It is time for
someone else to step into this role.

The committee seeks quality leaders to
serve the branch. Our branch leaders
find that by serving they develop and
polish their abilities to lead, and they
grow and thrive as leaders.

Let us know if you can be the Nomi-
nating Committee chair or can serve on
the committee.

–Contact Lavonne Marafino
(lnmarafino@att.net; 408-867-1964)
for more information or if you are
interested in being the Nominating
Committee chair or a committee
member. Also we want to hear from
you if you know a member who is a
leader and can serve as an elected
officer for next year.

Seeking a Leader

to Chair the Nomi-

nating Committee
We Urgently Need Your

Participation!

Happy New Years and let us start this year with a run down of the many events
coming up in 2012.

• First up, we start in January with our fabulous Author’s Luncheon at the La
Rinconada Country Club on January 25. I hope to see you there with a
friend or neighbor. There is still time because the deadline for reservations
is January 15, 2012. (See the Author’s Luncheon flyer and the details on
the front page of this Grapevine issue.)

• February 18 our General Meeting program will be “Focus of Member-
ship.” Organized by our Membership VPs, Charlene Bunger and Shirley
Cancellieri.

• March 27 is the Tech Trek annual Games Party at the Terraces of Los
Gatos. This is our chance to support Tech Trek and raise money to send
girls to the Stanford Science and Math camp.

• Lastly, on April 29 will be the Homeless Committee fundraiser at the
Summer Winds Nursery on Saratoga-Sunnyvale Road. We will have hors
d’oeuvres, wine, a small silent auction and much, much more.

Our annual Holiday Party was a fun, festive and fabulous afternoon. We had
70+ people attend. Special invitations were sent to new members from the past
three years. We had at least 15 of those new members attend. We were able to
put names and faces together. Lavonne Marafino and Terri Raynaud, the
hospitality hostesses, greeted the arriving guests. The delicious appetizers,
decadent desserts and lovely wines added just the right touch to the occasion.

Kudos goes to Nancy Anderson, Arleen Pickett, Mary Thygeson, Tina
Hubbard, Terri Raynaud and Gail Pedersen for their hard work. A big thanks to
Nancy Anderson for hosting the event at her beautifully decorated home.

Within our branch are many people who work hard for the benefit everyone.
The branch would dissolve without their work and dedication. Please consider
taking on a leadership role to assist and move the branch forward. We urgently
need a leader to chair the Nominating Committee and members to serve on that
committee. (See the article in the next column on this page.)

See you and your guests at the Author’s Luncheon on January 25.

—Geraldine Williams, January Chairwomen of the Month
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About the Books Written by this Year’s Authors
Join Us at the Author’s Luncheon on January 25.

The Home for the Friendless: Finding
Hope, Love, and Family, by Betty
Auchard. Auchard has perspective and
joy when she talks about her childhood.
“We had so much fun with no money,”
Auchard said. “We made up games, and
we would make forts out of bushes or
boxes or a few boards we found. We
didn’t realize it at the time, but we were
having a blast, and it was all free.”

Auchard grew up in Iowa as the oldest
of three siblings, with parents who
weren’t always the model of familial
stability. Breaking up and reuniting
multiple times over the years,
Auchard’s parents often placed them
with extended family members, and, for
a time, the children were left at the
Home for the Friendless, an orphanage
in Cedar Rapids.
“My parents worked really hard at it,”
Auchard said, “but they just couldn’t
keep it together. In retrospect, my
mother was very gifted, but probably
bipolar. There were times I was really
bummed out because it was hard to live
the way we lived.”

Auchard’s memoir is a large collection
of short stories, each with a memory.
They are sometimes poignant and
painful, such as the day Bobby’s
birthday cake was destroyed by their
temperamental mother. Others are
humorous, like the day Betty learned
the F-word from a bunch of other
orphanage kids. Excerpt from a book
review by Laura Millsaps.

For the Love of Aimee:  A Memoir by
Julie Matsushima. The story of a
grandmother’s devotion, and the
courage and faith it took to help her
granddaughter—diagnosed with
irreparable brain damage from birth—
beat the odds.

Aimee and her twin sister were the first
grandchildren born to Julie
Matsushima, but the family’s joy at the
birth quickly turned to panic when
Aimee was diagnosed with irreparable
brain damage.

For the Love of Aimee invites you to
share in the disappointments, chal-
lenges, and amazing achievements
Aimee and Julie experience as this
grandmother and granddaughter
embark on a journey to find a break-
through for Aimee. As they travel
around the world, seeking treatment
and meeting many other families with
children with disabilities, Aimee’s
enthusiasm, confidence, sense of
humor, and positivity profoundly
affected all who witness—in disbe-
lief—her astounding accomplishments.

This incredible book will move and
inspire you, particularly if your life has
been touched by a child with special
needs. Aimee’s extraordinary story
shows that, without a doubt, supportive
and involved parents and grandparents
make every difference in the lives of
children with disabilities. Excerpt from
a book review.

The Chinese Dream by Helen Wang.
The yin and yang gulf between the fierce
individualism of the typical American
and the “collective interest” of the
average Chinese is so wide that the best
we can hope for is a harmonious under-
standing of just how very different we
are. This is a profound book—pro-
foundly uplifting and profoundly
troubling.

The Chinese Dream is written on three
levels. First is a recitation of the eco-
nomic and urban population growth of
the new China, and it is staggering.

The second level is Wang’s many
interviews with Chinese entrepreneurs,
emerging market leaders. There is Jack
Ma, the owner of Google’s Chinese
competitor, Alibaba (whose IPO on the
Hong Kong exchange rang up $1.5
billion).

The third level is Helen Wang herself,
with personal stories of her voluntary
nomadic life half in America and half in
the Middle Kingdom, and her attempts to
bring them into harmonic convergence,
with varying degrees of success.

The whole point of Wang’s book—that a
burgeoning middle class in China is
inevitable is also classic yin and yang.
No one can deny that the American
dream of a car, a home, and a good
education for the children should not be
withheld from middle class Chinese.
Excerpt from a reviewed by Jack
Shakely.



Page 4 January 2012

Can you help at the AAUW-CA Conven-

tion this April?
The California AAUW Convention
will be held in our own backyard at
the Santa Clara Marriott on the
weekend of April 14 and 15. The
Santa Clara County Interbranch
Council (IBC) needs several volun-
teers to help during the convention.
Virginia Beck of the San Jose branch
is chair of the Local Arrangements
Committee and is getting more
details about the specific jobs that
need to be filled, such as registration
area and workshop assistance, along
with the times that volunteers will be
needed.

This is a great opportunity for
training and networking with other
AAUW members from around the
state. Volunteers pay a reduced
registration fee which includes the
many workshops and discussions
offered during the convention.
(Meals will be an additional cost.)

Happy New Year Everyone,

Lets see - it is now 2012 - that number happens to be 108 less
than the number of homeless children in San Francisco.

As we start the year here are some interesting facts picked
from the Santa Clara County 2011 Employment Services
Report.

Currently, 37,602 individuals (singles, families) receive
CalWORKS assistance. As a condition for receiving cash aid,
all adults must participate in welfare-to-work activities
through Employment Services. CalWORKS regulations
require single-parent families to engage in 32 hours of
activities each week and two-parent families to participate in
35 hours. (There are some exemptions depending on family
situation).

We found two parts of the report unusually interesting. The
Teen Parent Program (teen childbearing costs taxpayers
nationally over $9 billion each year – yes, that was with a
“B”). Santa Clara County served over 500 participants in this
program achieving a 79% graduation rate. However, case
managers have noticed that a distressing number of clients
under the age of 16 years is growing.

Up to now voting for statewide
leadership positions, resolutions and
the Public Policy Program was only
done at the convention with each
branch having a number of votes
proportionate to its membership. Now
voting will take place after the
convention and will be “One Member,
One Vote” as you may have read in
your fall California Perspective
newsletter. Members with email will
receive a message with an access
code and a link to the voting site,
while members with no email address
on file will receive a letter in the mail.
Every member can vote online or by
using a paper mail-in ballot.

If you can help at the convention, or if
you just want to learn more about
what’s required, please give me a call
at (408) 866-4234 or email me at
vaturner@sbcglobal.net.

–Virginia Turner, IBC Representative

The other section of interest was the Refugee Program. For the
last federal fiscal year California received 15% of the new
arrivals. The pie chart shows the breakdown of countries as:

Iran - 45.9%
Iraq - 24.5%
Burma - 9.4%
Eritrea - 8.2%
Asia - 7.5%
Africa - 4.4%

Contrary to the San Jose Mercury News article on 12/07/2011,
that stated that the South Bay job market grew by 3.2%. The
County report show the 2010-2011 unemployment rate persists
at 10%, which is above the national average, while unskilled
and limited language unemployment remains higher still. These
few jobs that are available tend to require professional training,
new accreditation, experience, and communication skills -
qualifications that many refugees (and teen parents) lack or
have difficulty obtaining quickly.

So time to push up our sleeves and get to work. Anyone inter-
ested in attending our meetings or needing further information -
please contact Nancy Anderson, at 408-867-4383, or by email
at Dander2567@aol.com

Local Homeless Situation in Santa Clara County

Every member of AAUW CA will
have the opportunity to vote in the
2012 elections. We will not vote at the
AAUW CA convention.

Voting will be handled by VoteNow, a
private consulting firm that offers
voting services for professional
organizations. Voting will take place
online. You may request a paper ballot
if you choose to vote by mail

In early May, you will receive an email
from Vote-Now with an access code
and a link to the voting site. If you do
not have email, or the message sent to
you “bounces,” you will receive a
postcard by first class mail.

It is very important to make sure your
contact information, including email
address, is current in the AAUW
national database.

–AAUW CA Elections Committee

There are Voting

Changes for 2012
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Step Out for Pro-Choice!
January 23, 2012, 11:45 am to 1:30 pm

Registration is $2 at the door

Celebrating the 39th Anniversary of Roe v. Wade

Join Los Altos-Mountain View AAUW
And the Santa Clara County Pro-Choice Community

It’s a fact that nearly every sexually
active American woman will use
some form of birth control in her life.
Whether they use it to prevent
pregnancy or whether they’re among
the 1.5 million women who are
prescribed birth control for other
medical needs, contraceptives are a
real and critical part of women’s
reproductive health.

Incredibly, some powerful opponents
of women’s health want to make it
harder for you and other American
women to access birth control and
other contraceptives.

Here are the basics: A few months
ago, AAUW cheered the Department
of Health and Human Services’
recommendation that new insurance
plans cover women’s preventive
health care without copay. But right

Help Keep Access to Birth Control

Available to All Women

away, opponents started undermining
this decision with exemptions for
certain religiously affiliated employ-
ers. This exemption is an obvious
intrusion on the patient-doctor
relationship, and also discriminates
against women on the basis of sex.

So we need YOU to raise your voices
for the millions of women who work
for religiously affiliated schools,
hospitals, charities and nonprofits —
AND their dependents — and ask the
Obama administration to oppose these
attempts.

Call right now and tell the White
House: Oppose attempts to exempt
employers from covering women’s
preventive care — all women should
have coverage of contraception
without copays or cost-sharing.

AS WE WALK FOR CHOICE IN DOWNTOWN LOS ALTOS!

For over 18 years the local Catholic Church in Los Altos has sponsored a Prayer
Walk in Los Altos to protest the anniversary of Roe v. Wade.

This year the pro-choice majority will once again be present to walk on the opposite
side of Main Street as we advocate for a woman’s right to choose.

Speaker:  Liz Figueroa (VP Public Affairs for Planned Parenthood, Marmonte)

Location:  Los Altos Youth Center, 1 North San Antonio Road, Los Altos.

Program begins at 11:45 am.  Walk will depart at 12:15 pm from the Youth Center,
cross San Antonio, continue on State St. & return to the Youth Center via Main St.
INFORMATION:  Myra Orta, 650-968-8476, mee-maa@sbcglobal.net

Senate Approves a Bill Offering
Greater Protections for Sexual
Assault Victims in Military

The Senate approved a bill that will
grant victims of sexual assault in the
military greater legal protections.
Authored by John Kerry (D-MA), the
Senate bill mirrors legislation that was
passed in the House earlier this year. It
provides victims of sexual assault in
the military the right to legal counsel,
confidentiality, and the opportunity to
transfer to another base. Only 8 percent
of military sexual assault cases end in
prosecution, yet one in three women
service members reported experiencing
“some form of sexual trauma” during
their service.

AAUW strongly believes that all
people deserve a safe, welcoming, and
harassment-free work environment.

Sexual Assault

Victims in Military
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Great Decisions 2012 Begins February 2
Great Decisions 2012 Coordinator
Rosalie Price reports that a total of 62
persons have signed up to participate
in this year’s local Great Decisions
program. Forty-two of those have
elected to participate in Group One
which will meet in the Saratoga Area
Senior Coordinating Council’s modu-
lar classrooms. (This is the same
location that Group One has met in
past years.) Also, as in the past, the
twenty participants who have elected
to participate with Group Two will
hold their meetings at the Saratoga
Retirement Center. Members of
Group One only will receive their
course materials at an organizing
meeting in the SASCC modular
classrooms at 1:00 pm on Thursday,
January 26, 2012. At that January 26th
“Group-One-Only” meeting volun-

teers will be identified to serve as
individual topic leaders.

The two separate groups will then
meet for the remainder of the 2012
season’s program as follows: (Group
One) eight bi-weekly sessions held on
the first and third Thursdays of each
month from 1:00 to 3:00 pm
in SASCC’s Modular Classrooms;
and, (Group Two) weekly sessions for
eight consecutive weeks from 2:00 to
4:00 pm at the SRC. The first regular
session for each group will begin on
February 2, 2012.

–Program leaders are Al and Anne
Stewart who will also lead Group
One. Program coordinator is Rosalie
Price who will be lead Group
Two. John Price does the program’s
financial accounting.

At its October 4 meeting, the Los Gatos-Saratoga Board
voted unanimously to support Mark Leno’s S.B. 810, the
California Universal Health Care Act, which would be
similar to Medicare for everybody. Over 170 other organi-
zations have endorsed the bill, including AAUW of Califor-
nia, Goleta Valley, Pasadena, and Santa Maria.

Summary of S.B. 810
A bill to establish universal healthcare through publicly
financed administration was authored by former State
Senator Sheila Kuehl as Senate Bill S.B. 840. This was the
first single payer bill that a state legislature ever sent to a
governor in our nation’s history. In fact, S.B. 840 was
passed by the California Senate and Assembly twice, in
2006 and in 2008. However, Governor Arnold
Schwarzenegger vetoed the bill both times.

Senator Kuehl was termed out in 2008. In 2009, Senator
Mark Leno introduced the same bill, which was re-num-
bered as S.B. 810, and it was recently reintroduced as S.B.
810 in February 2011.

A copy of S.B. 810 is available for download on Mark
Leno’s website. Also available is a very informative
comprehensive Fact Sheet.

Branch Voted to Support S.B. 810 – California Universal

Health Care Act

Advantages of SB 810
Security - Everyone is covered. No one will ever lose cover-
age for any reason. Coverage is based on residency, not
employment.
Choice - Everyone can choose their doctors and other provid-
ers. Under this single payer plan, health care delivery is in the
private sector and is not a socialist system.
Comprehensive Benefits - Everyone has full benefits that
include prescription drug coverage and mental health care.
High Quality - Doctors and patients, not administrators, make
medical decisions. Hospitals can afford safe staffing levels for
registered nurses. Primary and preventive care are priorities.
Efficient Administration - Huge savings result from remov-
ing insurance companies from health care. Provider and
patient paper work is slashed.
Fair Cost Sharing - Employers and employees pay a modest
health care premium, which is less than most pay now.
Fair Reimbursement - Providers receive fair and full com-
pensation for their services.
Cost Controls - Health care inflation is controlled by efficient
administration, global health care budgets, bulk purchases of
drugs and durable medical equipment, coordination of capital
expenditures, and linkage to growth of the State Gross
Domestic Product.

Call for more information from Health Care for All California. Phone: (888) 442-4255.

More Cuts Planned

for Osteoporosis

Testing
Medicare reimbursement rates for
osteoporosis testing will continue to
decline without congressional action.
A National Osteoporosis Foundation
study released this week found that
reimbursement dropped 56 percent
from 2007 to 2010 for tests done in
physicians’ offices. In addition, testing
has stagnated in recent years after a
decade of growth. A bipartisan bill,
Preservation of Access to Osteoporosis
Testing for Medicare Beneficiaries Act
(S. 1096/H.R. 2020), would extend the
minimum payment for osteoporosis
tests through 2013.
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January 2012 AAUW Calendar
3 Tuesday Conversations in Spanish, 1:30-2:30 pm at the home of Nancy Anderson, 13561 Lomond Ct.,

Saratoga. RSVP: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383. Co-chairs: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383; Helen Lemmon,
867-0575.

4 Wednesday Current Interests Blog, 12:30 pm at Florentine Trattoria restaurant on Big Basin Way in Saratoga.
Chair: Shirley Cancellieri, 741-5586. Co-chairs: Joan Kjemtrup, 356-6016; Barbara Hawkes, 395-4397.

6 Friday Travel Armchair Adventures, 7:30 pm. The Terraces of Los Gatos, 800 Blossom Hill Road, Los
Gatos. Exploring the South Pacific by Sailboat. If you have ever just wanted to sail away in the sunset,
you will enjoy sailing with Sue Swackhammer and her husband Barry who, after renting out their house
for four years, sailed from San Francisco to Australia on a 43 foot sailboat. Sue will describe what
cruising sailors see and do as they pass through the Equator, French Polynesia, the Cook Islands,
Western Samoa, Tonga, and Fiji. Join us for another real adventure!

9 Monday Board Meeting, 3:30 pm in the Community Room at the Saratoga Fire Station, corner of Saratoga Ave
& Saratoga/Los Gatos Road.

10 Tuesday Committee on Homeless Women and Children, 7:00 pm at the home of Nancy Anderson, 13561
Lomond Ct, Saratoga. Chair: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383.

11 Wednesday Let’s Do Lunch, 11:30 am at Viva, 15970 Los Gatos Blvd, Los Gatos. Hostess: Linda King. For
reservations call Catherine Reinhardt (Chair), 867-0607. Members and guests welcome.

12 Thursday Scenic Hikes and Walks, 9:00 am. Russian Ridge Open Space Preserve. 5-6 mile hike on the ridge
along the Skyline Blvd. On a clear winter day we may see the Sierras. Dress warmly! Bring lunch.
Meet promptly at 9:00 am at Argonaut Shopping Center, way out in front of CVS Drug store, Saratoga.
Questions? Kay Duffy, 867-0508; Jane Bishop, 356-7796.

17 Tuesday Conversations in Spanish, 1:30-2:30 pm at the home of Nancy Anderson, 13561 Lomond Ct,
Saratoga. RSVP: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383. Co-chairs: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383; Helen Lemmon,
867-0575.

17 Tuesday PM Book Review, 7:30 pm. The Genius in All of Us by David Shenk. Reviewer: Linda Hagelin.
Saratoga Retirement Community, 14500 Fruitvale Ave, Saratoga Chair: Marlene Lamb, 356-8441.
RSVP to Licia Thomson, 741-7611.

20 Friday AM Book Review, 9:30 am at the home of Barbara Oggerino, 18280 Lakeview Ct, Los Gatos,
354-5394. Chair: Margaret Bard, 377-6625.

25 Wednesday The Author’s Luncheon, AAUW Funds Fundraiser, 11:30 am-2:30 pm. Cost $55. La Rinconada
Country Club, Los 14595  Clearview Drive, Los Gatos. Chair: Geri Williams. See front page for more
details. See the flyer in this issue to make your reservations.

26 Thursday Back-by-Noon Hike, 9:00 am. Meet promptly at 9:00 am at Argonaut Shopping Center, Saratoga, way
out front of CVS; go somewhere nearby and return by noon. Questions? Kay Duffy, 867-0508; Jane
Bishop, 356-7796.

31 Tuesday Film Buffs, 1:30-3:30 pm. SPECIAL FILM BUFFS MEETING. We will see a movie together this
month. Mary Ellen will email or call with the name, place and time of movie. For more information
call. Chair: Mary Ellen Madden, 264-4488. (Check with Mary Ellen to RSVP.)

February 2012
2 Thursday Trail Clean up for Hikes and Walks, 9:00 am. Meet promptly at 9:00 am in the Los Gatos Park &

Ride lot, Hwy 9 and Santa Cruz Avenue, behind Starbucks. Questions? Kay Duffy, 867-0508; Jane
Bishop, 356-7796.

3 Friday Travel Armchair Adventures, 7:30 pm. The Terraces of Los Gatos, 800 Blossom Hill Road, Los
Gatos. A Viking River Cruise to Russia. Travel with photographer Brad Hinckley as he visits Red
Square and the Kremlin in Moscow. Then it is on with the river cruise on the way to his final
destination, St. Petersburg.
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US Postage

Paid
Saratoga, CA

USPS 061-770

Please make this change in your directory.

Gladys Armstrong
New email gladysarmstrong@comcast.net

Please send any additions, corrections or changes in the Directory Information
to Patty Weber, Database Manager,  xaviercugat@comcast.net

Taken By Mistake – Coat at Holiday Party

Did you mistakenly take the wrong woman’s coat at the Holiday Party?

Both coats were hanging in the hall closet. A 3/4 length bright blue coat with brass buttons was taken for a
similar coat. The coat that was left was a Darker blue and more tailored coat.

Please contact Bernie Fawley to arrange the exchange of coats, 408-567-0815. Thank you.

Los Gatos-Saratoga Branch
American Association of University Women
18951 Easton Place
Saratoga, CA  95070

Return Service Requested

Grapevine Newsletter Editor, Gail Pedersen; Proof-reader, Joyce Sogg; Calendar Editor, Blenda Mariani;  The final
deadline for copy is the 10th of the month. Copy to gail_pedersen@yahoo.com

Grapevine (USPS 061-770) Published monthly, except July and August, by Los Gatos-Saratoga Branch of American
Association of University Women. Periodical postage paid at Saratoga, CA  95070-9998. POSTMASTER:  send
address changes to Grapevine, 18951 Easton Pl, Saratoga, CA  95070.



 Betty Auchard, author of “The Home for the Friendless: Finding Hope, Love and Family”, a memoir.

Julia Riera Matsushima, author of “For the Love of Aimee”, a memoir.

Helen Wang, author of “The Chinese Dream”, a book about the rise of the world’s largest
middle class and what it means to you?

Los Gatos-Saratoga Branch AAUW

Authors’ Luncheon 2012
Benefiting AAUW Funds (formerly Educational Foundation)

~ Invite your guests and AAUW friends to a delicious luncheon of Oven
Roasted Chicken and Butter Lettuce Salad and a special Dessert Trilogy ~

$55 ($25 tax deductible) per person
Reservations with payment must be received by January 15, 2012
No-host wine bar opens at 11:00 am   |   Lunch served at 11:45 am

Open Seating Tables of 8 — Arrive Early to Select Your Seat

DIRECTIONS to La Rinconada Country Club: From Winchester Blvd. take Wimbledon Drive and turn left
onto Clearview Drive; club entry is between two houses.  Parking in front of the clubhouse.

For additional information please call Geri Williams, (408) 642-5042.

—————————————-----——————--------------——————---—------——————cut here————————————------——————-------—----------———--————---——————

Number  attending  _____ x $55 each  = $________ (Total Enclosed)

NAMES as you would like them on badge(s): ________________________________  PHONE ____________

Mail the completed form and check made payable to AAUW FUNDS (to be received by January 15)
to Virginia Turner, 14415 Evans Lane, Saratoga, CA  95070  (Your check is your receipt.)

Wednesday, January 25, 2011
La Rinconada Country Club, 14597 Clearview Drive, Los Gatos

$55 per person ($25 tax deductible)

~ Meet our three authors and have them autograph their books ~

Betty Auchard Julia Matsushima Helen Wang


